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Dear Mr. Deacon:

The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in
receipt of a proposed amendment to the Morris County District Solid Waste Management Plan
(County Plan) dated April 1, 2019, This amendment to the County Plan proposes County Plan
inclusion of an additional recyclable material accepted at the Northeast Products, LLC Class B
Recycling Center located at 1405 Route 46 West (Block 8901; Lots 2 & 2.01) in the Township of
Roxbury. The proposed amendment requests the inclusion of wood pallets and untreated
dimensional lumber. Untreated dimensional lumber will be limited to unfinished lumber from new
construction projects including pallets. Unfinished shall mean non-chemically treated (not
pressure treated, impregnated with preservatives, insecticides, fungicides, creosote, or other
chemicals, and not painted, resin-coated or otherwise surlace treated, and not laminated or bonded;
and not similarly altered from its natural condition). No lumber from demolition projects will be
accepted. The County Plan inclusion of the additional recyclable materials will not result in any

operational changes at the facility.

Pursuant to N.JLA.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, the modification of an existing recycling facility, including
the acceptance of additional recyclable materials, can be accomplished via an administrative
action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of an additional recyclable material accepted at the
Northeast Products, LLC Class B Recycling Center is hereby approved as an administrative action
pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Dawn Slawsky of my staff at (609)
292-4393 or by e-mail at dawn.slawsky(@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,

Edward A. Nieliwocki, Contract Administrator 3
Bureau of Planning and Licensing
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